TIM GRIFFIN

2ND DISTRICT, ARKANSAS ASSISTANT MAJORITY WHIP

COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HUMAN RESOURCES

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **BC** 20515-0402

October 8, 2013

1501 NORTH UNIVERSITY AVENUE SUITE 150 LITTLE ROCK, AR 72207 PHONE: (501) 324–5941 FAX: (501) 324–6029

> 1105 DEER STREET SUITE 12 CONWAY, AR 72032 PHONE: (501) 358–3481 FAX: (501) 358–3494

1232 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 Phone: (202) 225–2506 Fax: (202) 225–5903

The Honorable Dustin McDaniel Attorney General State of Arkansas 323 Center St, Suite 200 Little Rock, AR 72201

Dear Mr. Attorney General:

Thank you for your letter expressing your concerns about the impact of the federal government shutdown on those affected by the ExxonMobil Pegasus Pipeline oil spill that occurred in Mayflower on March 29, 2013. I totally agree and appreciate your kind words.

I continue to urge ExxonMobil and the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) to ensure that those affected are made whole, and I agree with you that a government shutdown impairs our collective efforts. I have made it crystal clear that a shutdown is bad policy and a terrible idea. I oppose a shutdown, and I will continue to do everything in my power to open the federal government as quickly as possible. In fact, I am leading a broad bipartisan group of Members of Congress tomorrow demanding that all of our leaders sit down and start talking to find a solution.

As you may know, President Barack Obama has so far refused to talk with us, and Senate Democratic Majority Leader Harry Reid has blocked the bills the House has passed to open critical parts of our government. I would encourage you to communicate the need for negotiations to them and urge them to talk with us, so that we can ensure important government services for all Arkansans. President Obama, Speaker John Boehner and Majority Leader Reid should all be sitting down at the same table talking--hourly, daily, whatever it takes to reach an agreement.

I remain committed to ensuring that a thorough and extensive federal investigation and report from PHMSA is issued on the oil spill, ExxonMobil is held accountable for any wrongdoing and ExxonMobil and PHMSA take the appropriate and necessary steps to make sure our critical water supply for over 425,000 Central Arkansans is kept safe and secure. Again, I appreciate your comments and will continue my work to open the government, demand answers regarding the spill and ensure that the residents of Mayflower are made whole.

Sincerely,

Tim Griffin

Member of Congress